17.

NEIGHBOURHOOD WEEK - JOINT COMMITTEE

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate, Shirley/Papanui Barbara Ford - Community Advocate, Shirley/Papanui, DDI 354-1707

Corporate Plan Output: Public Accountability 3.2.0

The purpose of this report is to inform Community Boards of the decisions from each Board regarding
continuation of the Joint Neighbourhood Week Committee and membership.

At the previous meetings the Boards decided as follows:

Shirley/Papanui - The Joint Committee to be retained. Representatives: Yvonne Palmer and
Dennis Hills (Robin Booth alternate).

Fendalton/Waimairi

Rather than continuing with the Joint Board Committee, each Board pursue
its own Neighbourhood Week initiatives; and that the Unit responsible, be
requested to ensure that any citywide promotional campaign be co-
ordinated as a prelude to the 2002 event.

That the Board recommend the Neighbourhood Week Joint Board
Committee be retained. Representatives: Glenda Burt and Caroline
Kellaway. That the terms of reference of the Joint Committee be reviewed
to define the Committee’s role, funding and responsibilities. That successful
initiatives citywide be included in publicity for next year's Neighbourhood
Week. That future Neighbourhood Weeks be held well prior to Christmas.

Burwood/Pegasus

Hagley/Ferrymead - The Board resolved not to appoint two representatives to the Joint Board
committee. Rather, to support local initiatives from groups who may wish to
run events in their community’s time frame.

Riccarton/Wigram That new terms of reference be developed. Representatives: Mike Mora

and Neville Bennett.

Spreydon/Heathcote - That the terms of reference be reviewed to define the Committee's role,
funding and responsibilities. Representatives: Sue Wells and Sonia Gill.

Neighbourhood Week is now being recognised as a national event. This has come about through
Neighbourhood Support New Zealand, which now holds the database of Neighbourhood Support
groups previously administered by the New Zealand Police. The first national Neighbourhood Week is
to be held October/November 2002.

Chairperson’s
Recommendations: 1. That the information be received.

2. That the Board reaffirm its support for the Joint Neighbourhood Week
Committee.



Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


